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   FACILITIES COMMITTEE  
 

MEETING MINUTE SUMMARY 
Date: May 06, 2015 

Time: 9:30a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
Location: College Conference Room 10-106 

  
PRESENT: Ken Emmons, Randy Clark, Claudia Flores, Steve Garcia, Gene Gay, Jacqueline Hall, Beth Kelley, Linda Jensen, Lisa 

Ledri-Aguilar, Julie Middlemas, Genie Montoya, Jim Spillers, Reyna Torriente, and Peggy Wells.  
 
ABSENT:  Agustin Albarran, Patrice Braswell-Burris, Steve Baker, Martha Clavelle, Chris Hill, Michael Reese, Jeremy Reyes, Taylor Ruhl, 

Dave Steinmetz, and Debbie Yaddow.   
 

RECORDER:  Stephanie Rodriguez  
 
START TIME: 9:35 a.m.   
 
OPENING INTRODUCTION AND SUMMARY BRIEFING: 
The committee went through a full introduction of existing and new members.  
 
Charge: 
The committee reviewed of the Committee’s Composition and requested the addition of the Director Campus and Parking Services 
to participate on the committee. The committee agreed the additional member would help improve communications both at the 
College and District. The Chair will discuss with the District and College further. 
 
CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS UPDATES: 
 
Signage at the Tennis Courts & Track: 
The committee agreed the signage for a few of the facilities requires further discussion. Possible changes may result but any 
changes would have to be vetted and approved prior to implementation. 
 
Healthy Vending Food Snacks: 
Guest speaker, Debbie Skinner, presented manufacture information and product broachers for healthy vending machines to be 
added to the existing vending machines. Debbie stated her program; BOT. could receive up to 15% of proceeds. The committee was 
impressed with the idea. Ken stated changes to the existing contract with the existing vender would require approval by the district 
Purchasing and Contracts. Proposed locations of the new units and the power needs would require further research. 
 
Cenergistic: 
Randy presented information regarding the District’s new partnership with Cenergistic and energy conservation consultant 
Jacqueline Hall. The committee was informed about the programs goals, its approach to behavioral and programmable changes can 
save the college resources and funds, and how payment would come from the savings the college would receive over the duration of 
the contract.  
 
Skateboard Stoppers: 
Chair will bring examples for the committee to the next meeting in June. 
 
LTRC Basement Classroom 70-066: 
The committee discussed the new furniture in classroom 70-066. The Griffin Gate tables and chairs will be returned and the old 
station sent to surplus. The new layout will provide the flexibility to have all the tables and chairs nested off to the side to provide a 
large open room. The installation of the (26) tables and (52) chairs will be in mid-August in time for the new semester. The seats are 
poly and the fabric bottoms are heavy duty vinyl, easy to clean and durable.  
 
Summer Projects: 
The committee was provided a map from Facilities indicating the areas on campus that will be impacted during the summer session 
by construction projects. The pool will be closed for equipment replacement and deck repairs, parking lots 4A, 3, 3E, 2, and portion 
of 4 will be closed for reconstruction, building 36 will be closed for remodel and HVAC upgrades, classrooms 27-207, 20-116 & 20-
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117 will be closed for remodel, Child Development will be closed for flooring replacement and a portion of lot 4 will be used for 
temporary dumpster storage. 
 
 
Landscape Upgrade I (in-house photos): 
The committee discussed and review photos of recently completed re-landscaping projects. All the work was completed by the 
grounds crew. The department is preparing more projects using our cobble, reduce water consummation and beautify the campus. 
  
 
Buildings 36 and 31 Math, Science and Career Tech Complex: 
Ken stated the Architectural Selection Hiring Committee will be formed soon for the upcoming Math, Science and Career Tech 
Complex. Request for committee members has been sent to the Deans. 
 
Water Bottle Filling Station: 
Padre Dam has committed to donate $25,000 towards the installation of filter water drinking stations at Grossmont. The college has 
18 locations on campus that have identified for installation. The scope of work is underway by the Facilities Department. The first 
location proposed is Griffin Center’s student Lounge.  
 
Arts and Communications Complex: 
The committee was informed LPA, the architect for the design of the Arts and Communications Complex has approval of the 
schematic designs which included department adjacencies. The schematic plans were provided for the committee to review. The 
committee has limited time to look at the plans; Ken indicated the plans should be available for viewing soon.  
 
 REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS: 
 
District Wide Safety Committee Meeting (handout): 
The committee discussed the following topics on the agenda: 

a. New Development of Public Safety, Parking & Campus Services Committee chaired by Nicole Conklin 
b. Injury Trends at each campus – 4 at Grossmont College 
c. Safety Inspections – Anne McCown has not received any inspection forms. This program is on hold.  
d. Hazardous waste pickup- scheduled for July 2015 
e. Safety training for the month of March – Hazardous Waste Disposal, Safety Data, Chemical Safety, April –Fall Prevention, 

Preventing spills, and falls, May- Ergonomics 
f. SDS online is near completion. The District will be hiring an outside company for chemical inventories on each campus.  
g. Vehicle on campus verbiage – at District for final review. 
h. (4) AEDS – forthcoming purchase  
i. ICS training – moved to another committee 
j. CAPS to purchase a stripping machine moved to another committee 
k. Pot Holes & Parking Repairs – moved to another committee 

 
Prop R and V Construction Bond Program Update (handout): 
The committee discussed the topics in the Prop R and V Update for April 2015 
District hosted outreach for small underutilized and local firms 
Thank you to the Citizens Bond Oversight Committee 
Drought Tolerant landscaping signage installation 
Arts and Communications Complex project has proceeded to schematic design.  
Cuyamaca College Student Service Building is refining the schematic design   
Grossmont College pool Equipment Bid Opening 
Cuyamaca College Weight Training Classroom Bid Opening  
The Parking lots and Roadway Repairs project Bid Opening forthcoming.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:43 a.m. 
 
 
 
Next meeting will be held on July 01, 2015  9:30 – 11 a.m. 
Meeting Minute Summary and attachments will be posted on Facilities, Operations, and Maintenance webpage. 
 



 

 

Cenergistic 

Energy Analysis and Management 

Implementation Talking Points 

 The District is interested in contracting with Cenergistic to do an analysis of energy use 

and systems, and then coordinate our energy management efforts, including tracking and 

communication. 

 

 This is the next step in the District’s Facilities Master Plan commitment to sustainability. 
 

 The contract includes an on-site energy specialist assigned to our District: 
o Provided and trained by Cenergistic 
o On-site at least weekly at each college 
o Provide office space and administrative support in the District Services Facilities 

Office 
 

 Staff roles: 
o District lead – Randy Clark 

o Administrative – Natalie Yturralde 

o Site coordination with Randy Clark – Ken Emmons (GC) and Bruce Farnham (CC) 
 

 Reporting – In addition to ongoing detailed analysis, there will be special summary reports 
as follows: 

o Periodic reports to DSP&BC 
o Semi-annual progress reports to the Governing Board 

 

 Initial start-up includes four months, with no cost to District 
 

 This five-year contract is funded by guaranteed utility savings 
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PROPOSITIONS R & V PROGRAM UPDATE- April 2015

We are pleased to issue the April Propositions R and V Program Update, highlighting recent progress and 
activities on the Grossmont and Cuyamaca College campuses. We look forward to sharing continued 
progress with you.

The District hosted events 
on March 16 at Grossmont 
College and March 18 at 
Cuyamaca College for small, 
underutilized,  and local firms 
as part of its Outreach Program 
to include these businesses in 
District bidding opportunities.  
Contractors were given an 
overview of upcoming projects, 
the schedule for bids on 
summer projects, and a brief 
presentation on the first two 
major capital improvement 

Outreach Events
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projects: Grossmont College 
Arts and Communications 
Complex and Cuyamaca College 
Student Services Center. 
They were also informed of a 
new contractor registration 
requirement that went into 
effect in April 2015, based on 
legislation that went into effect 
in June 2014.

Thirty-two people attended the 
events from 25 different firms. 
Eight firms were present at both 

events, plus an additional 13 at 
Grossmont College, and four at 
Cuyamaca College. 

Of the 25 firms represented 
at the events, all but one has 
businesses located in San Diego 
County, four of which are East 
County firms located within the 
District’s boundaries. Nineteen 
of the firms are certified small/
underutilized businesses and 
all certification types were 
represented at the events. 

A Big Thank You to Two of Our Valued CBOC Members

Ron Oberndorfer and Emilie Zouhar have served on the 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee for three consecutive 
two-year terms with their final term expiring June 30, 2015. 
The District appreciates their selfless commitment to the 
Committee and recognizes the time and effort they have given 
to the community.

Chairman Oberndorfer fulfilled the required representation 
of an active Foundation member and Ms. Zouhar fulfilled the 
requirement of an active senior citizen’s organization member.

Front Row (from left to right): Bill Baber, Gwen Miller, Marlene Ruiz, Ed Oremen
Back Row (from left to right): Ron Oberndorfer, Warren Ates, Emilie Zouhar,  
Sharon Bullard, George Bonner



Grossmont College Pool Equipment Replacement

The bid opening for the Grossmont College Pool Equipment Replacement 
was held March 31 and three bids were received. Two of the firms are 
certified small/underutilized businesses and one is located in East 
County. Due diligence on the apparent low bidder is in progress.

Project construction includes removal and replacement of existing 
mechanical equipment and partial pool deck renovation.

Bid Openings

Cuyamaca College Weight Training Classroom

Cuyamaca College’s Weight Training Classroom project includes 
installation of a new 36’ by 40’ modular building adjacent to the campus 
gym for instructional use. Three firms submitted bids for the project on 
April 7. All are verified small/underutilized businesses with two located 
in San Diego County, including one within the District’s boundaries.

The bids are currently being reviewed and the contract is expected to be 
awarded in late April.

Grossmont College Parking Lot/Roadway Repairs

Work for the Grossmont College Parking Lot/Roadway Repair project 
includes the repair or replacement of five Grossmont College parking 
lots. Six firms submitted bids on April 7. Half of the businesses are small/
underutilized businesses, and all are local. The bids are being reviewed 
and a contract is expected to be awarded in late April. Construction will 
occur during summer break.
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One firm bid on multiple projects. They are only 
reflected once in the above charts.

Cuyamaca College Parking Lot/Roadway Repairs

Construction on Cuyamaca College pavement includes the repair of one 
parking lot and two roads. The bid opening for this project is April 16. The 
mandatory pre-bid meeting was held on March 26 with 16 contractors in 
attendance.

*Cuyamaca College 
parking lots and 

roads to be repaired

* Grossmont College 
parking lots and 

roads to be repaired



Sue Rearic
Vice Chancellor-Business Services

Schematic Designs for Large Proposition V Projects

Grossmont College Arts and 
Communications Complex

The project is in schematic design. LPA, 
Inc., the project architect, presented a 
refined building plan to District and College 
representatives on April 3 for review. 
Faculty provided additional feedback on 
room adjacencies. LPA, Inc. will incorporate 
comments into further building plans for the 
next meeting later this month.

Cuyamaca College Student Services 
Building

Schematic design for the Student 
Services Building at Cuyamaca College 
is 90 percent complete. District and 
College faculty were provided elevations, 
floor plans, and site plans for review. 
Upon approval, HMC Architects, the 
project architects, will begin the design 
development phase.

Drought Tolerant Landscaping - Informational Signs

The four Innovator of the Year award-winning drought 
tolerant gardens at Grossmont College received 147 
small identification signs to provide information on 
individual native plant types within each garden. The 
small signs list the plant genus, species, and family.

Additionally, larger landscape-area interpretive signs 
will be installed this summer. The signs will note the 
name of the garden, the type of climate in which the 
plants grow, and areas around the globe to which these 
plants are native. College faculty is currently advising 
specifications. 


	050615FacilitiesCommitteeMeetingMin
	Cenergistics - implementation talking points - ev 4-15
	MX-M260_20151026_145202
	Propositions R  V Program Update - April 2015

